

242 Rokeby Road, Subiaco Western Australia 6008 Telephone: 08 9382 8444 Email: admin@fessuper.com.au Web: fessuper.com.au PO Box 513 Subiaco WA 6904

20 August 2021

Office of the Hon. Mark McGowan MLA
Premier of Western Australia
Treasurer; Minister for Public Sector Management; Federal-State Relations
2 Havelock Street
WEST PERTH WA 6005

Dear Treasurer

## RE: TABLING OF 2020-21 ANNUAL REPORT

In accordance with section 65 of the *Financial Management Act 2006* (FMA), we wish to advise that we will not be able to table in Parliament the 2020-21 annual report for the Fire and Emergency Services Superannuation Board within the prescribed 90-day period after the end of the 2020-21 financial year, as required under section 64(1) of the FMA (i.e. by 28 September 2021).

The Fire and Emergency Services Superannuation Board's 2020-21 annual report and the opinion of the Auditor General will not be ready for tabling because of the loss of 12 days preparation time as a result of the last sitting date of Parliament in September 2021 being 16 September 2021. The alternate tabling provisions of the FMA are unable to be effectively utilised in this circumstance for this year.

It is anticipated the annual report will be tabled in both Houses of Parliament on the next sitting date of 12 October 2021.

We hereby request that the Treasurer cause the tabling of this notice in both Houses of Parliament no later than 16 September 2021.

Yours faithfully

ADRIAN RUTTER
Fund Secretary